Family Resource Network of the Panhandle, Inc.
Full Board Meeting – December 20, 2018
Committee Members in Attendance: Paul Denchy, Bill Kearns, Ken Walker, Jeremy Speer, Elice Gregory, Sara Green, Trina Bartlett 
Committee Members Absent:  Summer Cowles, Kris Willard, Tiffany Hendershot, Kathy Bradley, Rita Quinn, Sherry Lewis, Anthony Johnson  
Staff in Attendance:  Mollie Ravenscroft, Kat Hagedorn
Call to Order:  President, Paul Denchy called the meeting to order at 11:55 a.m. 
Paul welcomed and thanked board members for their service and encouraged members present to begin the holiday luncheon part of the meeting.  
Review of Minutes:  The group reviewed minutes from September 27th full board, October 18th and November 15th executive committee minutes. Bill made a motion to approve all the minutes presented. Ken seconded.  The motion carried and the minutes were approved. 
Committee Reports:

1) Treasures Report – Sara Green reviewed the written report.
a) Bill Kerns noted that the FRN had not yet received the December payment for the grant.
b) Members reviewed the report.  Ken made a motion to approve the presented Treasurer’s report.  Trina seconded, the motion carried and the report was approved.

2) Finance Committee – Sara Green

a) The committee has not met since October.  

b) Bill mentioned that the Committee will meet in January and review/update financial guidelines currently in place.

c) Paul indicated that updates on IRS repayment will be given by Mollie in the Director Report.

3) Executive Committee – Paul Denchy 

a) Paul stated that the Executive Committee had met 2 times.  Once by phone due to weather issues. 

b) Paul stated that Teen Court graciously refunded the $2000.00. Money is being held until the state instructs the FRN to whom the money needs to be returned.   A director for the program has been hired through the Boys and Girls club.
4) HHSC Steering Committee – Trina Bartlett 
a) Trina reported on the November Quarterly meeting which focused on educating the public on the positive work being done by the different HHSC Committees.  It was well attended and it was noted that 2 local legislators and 3 business and a few members of local government were also in attendance. 

b)  A few of the HHSC steering committee members may have had “unrealistic expectations” for the forum.
c) Trina noted that the materials presented at the forum were also given directly to the legislators who attended the Legislative breakfast sponsored by the Chamber of Commence on Dec 7th.   Many Health and Human service agency representatives, who attended the meeting, were surprised at the lack of knowledge the elected officials had regarding human service concerns.
5) Nominating Committee- Summer Cowles (not present)
a) Paul asked if there were any updates from the committee that anyone was aware of.  Mollie stated that information and an invitation had been sent to Lou Anne Kramer.  Sara recommended that information asked if Megan Sims had been contacted as a possible other board member.  Mollie said that the packet had been sent, but that she had not yet responded.
6) Bylaws Committee- Jeremy Speer and Paul Denchy 
a) Nothing to report
7) Executive Director’s Report - Mollie Ravenscroft
a) Mollie has been attending all HHSC meetings Kat has been helping Mollie by attending events and meetings.

b) Director reported that the surveys done by participants at the Nov 30th quarterly meeting were positive.  The next Quarterly meeting will be in March.  Dr. Brumage from the WV ACES Coalition will do a presentation on ACES and adult responses to their effects.  
c) On Trainings scheduled since the last meeting, Mollie reported that the KIT subcommittee, JAM, will sponsor a public showing of the follow up movie/program to Paper Tigers called Resilience on Jan 23 at 7:00 p.m. at the Berkeley Plaza.   Project Aware will sponsor a presentation by Tim White on current drug trends.  The KIT/CEO group will co-sponsor, but Project Aware will pay his fees and school personnel will have the majority of training slots followed by the KIT members.  Seating will be limited, so those interested should contact Joni Greenberg at Project Aware.  The KIT/CEO group has scheduled a Social Work Ethics and Veteran’s Mental Health awareness training for February 6th.  Jeremey Speer will be conducting the training and the FRN has purchased the DVD of “Almost Sunrise,” a documentary film on the topic of moral injury (using Eventbrite funds from previous training) for his use.  Both of the mentioned trainings will be free for participants. 
d) The most recent regional children’s summit was held in Martinsburg and Mollie volunteered for the newly forming Family First Subcommittee of that group. Discussion of the impact of Family’s First legislation was the focus of the meeting (more to follow on this topic).

e) Mollie assisted with interviews for the Director position for the Teen Court.  An individual (Mary Katherine Francisco) was hired.  The court proposed funding through Berkeley County parking fees was approved by the county.  The Teen Court program should begin mock trials for training by February.  The FRN continues to hold the repayment amount of 2000.00 to the state until direction from the state is given for how to return the funds.
f) FRN community project grants should be opening soon.  The grant applications will be accepted from the HHSC work groups through an agency and will be reviewed by the board.  
g) Mollie reported that another phone conference is scheduled on January 3rd by the state to again clarify the information they are requesting in the Quarterly reports.  

h) Mollie explained to the board that purchases were made by individuals for the Soft Skills grant.  These purchases were not submitted by an agency so Bill had advised her to have the individuals complete a w9 in order to be reimbursed.  Mollie is following up with the individuals and all future purchase will be done directly by the FRN.  
i) The 990 form (2017) was completed by Bill and had been submitted by Mollie (certified mail).  Another penalty letter for taxes owed from the ongoing previous filing was received.  When the IRS was contacted, the agent had no record of the Abatement request being received.  Mollie gave the agent the certified mail received information and he suggested that we send it again, providing a more specific address.  The form and letter was sent again (certified) for this second attempt.  This action has stopped the penalty from increasing but it has not stopped the interest from accruing.  
j) In other fiscal news, the FRN continues to receive invoices from the Search Institute in regard to the assets surveys the FRN had purchased and should have been given at several Berkeley County Schools last year.  Mollie has found some documentation but nothing that gives the whole story for the payment made nor the additional money being requested.  She will meet with Kristen G to find out what information is available.

k) Mollie expressed concerns about computer security and increased SPAM.  Additionally, BB&T sent a new credit card due to an unauthorized purchase attempt on the old one.  She asked if the Board believed that additional security consultation was seen as necessary.  The Board does not believe that this is needed, as attempts will simply occur.
l) The SAM renewal process (due in January) was completed.

Old Business:
8) Committee Membership- 
a) The Nominating Committee will need to add a member due to Jodi Greenberg’s resignation.  They will also review the applications for new members.

b) The Financial Committee was asked to consider what type of financial information should be included on the FRN web site?  There was much discussion on the merits and risks of different types of information.  Basic information will be included but certification of nonprofit status and the I 990 will not appear.  This will be discussed in greater detail at the next Financial Committee meeting.
 New Business:
9) No new business
Announcements:
a. Bill mentions that the Health Department in administering flu shots (No appointments necessary in Berkeley County, but are necessary in Morgan County)
b. All are encouraged to attend the JAM public showing of Resilience on Jan 23 at the Berkeley Plaza.
c. Any interested in attending the Youth Current Drug Trend training on the 30th were reminded to contact J. Greenburg of Project Aware.
d. Those interested in attending training on Veteran’s Mental Health Awareness and Social Work Ethics on February 6th should register through contacting Kathy Bradley at WVDHHR.
Bill made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Sara seconded. Paul adjourned the meeting at 12:40 pm.                                                                                                   
Prepared by:  Kathrina Hagedorn
